
From: Schimsa, Rebecca <RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov>
To: Philpott, Katie <KatiePhilpott@gov.sc.gov>
CC: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 8/1/2016 4:28:59 PM
Subject: RE: Employment Status

As long as she was not terminated for fault, then I do not think that changes the analysis. 
 

It's reasonable to accommodate to changes in employment. I think you should let her know our office 
will grant a reasonable grace period and ask her to give us an update on her employment status 
before the September Board meeting.
 

-----Original Message-----
 
From: Philpott, Katie 
 
Sent: Monday, August 01, 2016 3:47 PM
 
To: Schimsa, Rebecca
 
Cc: Pisarik, Holly
 
Subject: Re: Employment Status
 

Term does not expire until next year. The next full board meeting is not until September. She is also 
the President (Chairman) of the board. 
 

Katie R. Philpott
 
Director of Boards and Commissions
 
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
 
1205 Pendleton Street
 
Columbia, South Carolina 29201
 
803.201.3423 (cell)
 
803.734.8051 (fax)
 

> On Aug 1, 2016, at 3:33 PM, Schimsa, Rebecca <RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
 
> 
 
> Katie - Has Moody's term expired? If so, then we could keep in her holdover status for a short 
period of time as a "grace period" until she becomes employed again. If her term has not expired, 
then I still suggest that we give her a reasonable grace period (e.g. 1-3 months). 
 
> 
 
> Holly - Do you agree? 
 
> 
 
> 
 
> -----Original Message-----
 
> From: Philpott, Katie 
 
> Sent: Friday, July 29, 2016 9:36 AM
 
> To: Pisarik, Holly
 
> Cc: Schimsa, Rebecca
 
> Subject: FW: Employment Status
 
> 
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> Holly,
 
> 
 
> Can Carol Moody continue serving as the 4th District Nurse on the Board of Nursing even though 
her position at Greenville Hospital was just eliminated and she is searching for another job?
 
> 
 
> She is not filling the APRN seat and we have other registered nurses in district seats who are 
employed in a hospital setting. However, the statute (40-33-10) does say "Registered nurse and 
licensed practical nurse members must be license in South Carolina, must be employed in nursing, 
must have at least three years of practice in their respective professions immediately preceding their 
appointment, and shall reside in the district they represent." 
 
> 
 
> I'm not sure how a lapse in employment fits into this. 
 
> 
 
> Let me know,
 
> 
 
> Katie R. Philpott
 
> Director of Boards and Commissions
 
> Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
 
> 1205 Pendleton Street
 
> Columbia, South Carolina 29201
 
> 803.201.3423 (cell)
 
> 803.734.8051 (fax)
 
> 
 
> 
 
> -----Original Message-----
 
> From: Carol Moody [mailto:carol8734@bellsouth.net] 
 
> Sent: Thursday, July 28, 2016 9:41 PM
 
> To: Philpott, Katie
 
> Cc: Darra Coleman; Donnell.Jennings@llr.sc.gov
 
> Subject: Employment Status
 
> 
 
> This is Carol Moody, District 4 representative to the SC Board of Nursing (currently serving as 
President). I notified Ms. Coleman and Mr. Jennings today that my position as the Associate Chief 
Nursing Officer for Greenville Memorial Hospital was eliminated effective July 26, 2016. Although this 
just occurred, I am actively pursuing other career opportunities within SC. I am contacting you/the 
governor to see whether or not it would be permissible to continue to serve the BON during this 
interim period. Thanks in advance for your/the governor's consideration of this request.
 
> 
 
> Sent from my iPad



